

GMHS Boys Lacrosse Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, August 18, 2020 7:00pm

Nixon Home

In attendance: Danika Gerig, Nate Hallahan, Kathleen Nixon, Michelle Bourne, Ken Berridge. Missing: Jason West

Topics discussed:

Minutes

April 28, 202 meeting minutes were approved by Nate and Michelle.

Coaches Report – Nate Hallahan

Because of Covid things are always in flux but as of right now this is what is planned.

1. DLC Fall Outdoor League; Sept. 12 – Oct. 24 with championships on Oct. 31. Price is \$1600. Player price needs to be determined.
2. Nate and Jason will be meeting with Freshman players and parents on Thursday, Sept. 10 @6:00, GM Elementary
3. Friday practices will start on Sept. 11, 5-6pm @ GM Elementary.
4. 2021 Spring Season is April 26 – June 26. We play only teams in our league: Conifer, Golden, Evergreen, Air Academy, Bear Creek and Denver South. We play Bear Creek and Denver South 3 times each.
5. No Fall indoor league this year.
6. No practice in Nov. and Dec.
7. Winter Indoor League in January is planned.
8. Nate is concerned Seniors will not or cannot play into June.
9. 2020 Senior gifts were distributed.

Treasurer Report – Kathleen Nixon

1. Kathleen will get together with Ken and Michelle to complete audit by August 31.
2. Current bank balance is \$12,230.
3. Kathleen will put together a budget draft for this next year from what was discussed:
 - a. No uniforms need to be purchased
 - b. No balls need to be purchased
 - c. Pennies for Freshman
 - d. No nets
 - e. Field lining
 - f. No film

- g. Indoor practice time
 - h. Banquet (\$400 is already deposited at Baldoria).
 - i. Buses
4. Spring fee should be open later on website

Fundraising

1. We are still waiting for new check from Qdoba fundraiser (made out to GMHS Boys Lacrosse). Amount should be \$796.07.
2. Michelle suggested working with Play It Again Sports on fundraiser opportunity this fall. She will look into it.
3. Danika suggested doing a Wahoo's night in the fall. Take out is an option and it is 50% return.
4. Ken has updated the Fan Gear site and it includes masks. He proposed that they could be sold as a fundraiser option.
5. It was suggested that because of the later season this year we could do an outdoor event for the banquet.

Misc.

1. A \$300 check and thank you note was mailed to photography Derek Christy. He was very appreciative of the jester.
2. Danika still wants to purchase the JV game clock.
3. Ken will look into linking the social media pages from our homepage. Along with update website with minutes, etc.
4. Board members for this next year was discussed. Ken will move into the VP position. We will be able to talk to parents on the sidelines during fall games to ask for support.

Next Board meeting – TBD

Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm.